
Victoria Wharton BA Hons CAP 
Architectural Design  

7 Red Scar Lane, Scarborough YO12 5RH 

15th October 2020 

Dear Ms Webster, 
Proposed Alterations to Barn at 

Willow Cottage, Low Dales, Hackness, Scarborough 

With regard to your email dated 14th October 2020, I can confirm there will be 
sufficient storage for the dwelling. The part of the barn which is to be 
converted was used for stabling the applicant’s daughter’ pony and a den/play 
room above. The applicants daughter left home 20 years ago and the pony 
passed away last year, so this space is now redundant. 

I can confirm there are no features within the space, the floor is concrete, the 
front wall and gable internally are blockwork, the dividing wall is also 
blockwork. There are no hayracks etc within the space. 

Please find attached drawings regarding the drainage and extractor fan outlet. 

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours Sincerely 

VWharton 
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